Council on the Libraries

Thursday, June 4, 2009
Present: Sean Currey, Bill Garrity, Robert Graves, Jeff Horrell, Gary Johnson, Hussein Kadhim, Eliz Kirk, Mary Munter, Barry Scherr, David Seaman, Roxana Verona, Ellen Waite-Franzen, Walter Simons.
Excused: Cyndy Pawlek, Kent Yrchik-Shoemaker, David Webb 
The meeting opened at 12:08pm.

1.  Introductions of attendees.

2.  Minutes of the April 2, 2009 meeting were approved.

3.
Dana Biomedical and Matthews-Fuller Libraries (Bill Garrity, Director, Biomedical Libraries)


Bill Garrity gave an overview of work at both libraries and commented on the measures taken after the Medical School’s budget reconciliation, which has a significant impact on the budget of the libraries.  The main task of the libraries is to provide information resources to faculty and students of Dartmouth Medical School and Dartmouth College, as well as other professionals on and off campus, engaged in research in health and life sciences broadly speaking.  The information services are integrated into the main library system; virtually anything can be delivered within one day.  In addition, the libraries are active in education (reference; student guidance; reference-based healthcare) and global health issues.  The cuts (about 9%) will be directed toward areas that do not threaten the essential functions or will have the least effect on those functions.

4. Other Business


David Seaman announced that, after a very successful preliminary tryout, Summon will be available for a Beta test this summer.  Check the library catalog pages or www.dartmouth.edu/~library/home/find/summon/.  It is a massive and fast search engine that generates results with relevant ranking; links are increasingly to the complete text of the source (in pdf).  No decision has yet been made about adoption of Summon. 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:05 pm.
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